# South Blendon Reformed Church



Building Disciples Growing in Faith Serving in Christ's Name



The South Blendon Reformed Church Family extends a warm welcome to our guests. We're glad you worshipped with us!

We invite you to come and worship with us again.

Please join us for coffee and a time of fellowship following the service.

January 23, 2022

Prelude

Welcome & Announcements

\*Praise and Worship

Today is the Day No Other

Prayer

Marvelous Things Worthy

Children Dismissed

Scripture

Acts 15:36-41

Message

A Divided Unity

Mike Teunis

Closing Song

The Commission

\*Parting Blessing

Postlude

\* Please stand if you are able

## **Coming Up...**

#### TODAY

Mike Teunis will share a message with us from the book of Acts.

Nursery - Barb Kadzban

11:30 am - Sunday School No Village Youth Group (6th - 12 grade)

### HAPPENING THIS WEEK...

Tuesday, January 25

7:00pm - Consistory Meeting

Sunday, January 30 Big Day

10:00am - Pastor Gary Jarvis

Nursery - Ruth Lamfers & Jane Sterk

11:15am - CandyLand Carnival No Sunday School

5:30 pm - Village Youth Group (6th - 12th grade)

## SOUTH BLENDON REFORMED CHURCH

4817 Port Sheldon Rd., Hudsonville, MI 49426 616-669-9872

Office Hours: Mon - Thurs - 8:30am - 4:30pm Sunday Worship: 10:00am

E-mail: sbrc@southblendon.org Web Site: www.southblendon.org

Gary Jarvis, Lead Pastor



Messages of the worship service are available on our website at www.southblendon.org

Service Programs & Adult & Kids Message Outline/Note Sheets are available at the welcome center in the lobby.

A Cry Room, with a TV to view the service, is available in room 12 of the office wing (across from the restrooms), which is located thru the alcove (the right side of the worship center), down the stairs, thru the double doors. There is also a TV monitor in the lobby.

## Last Week's Offering

General Fund (Every Sunday)

 Sunday Offering
 \$1,425.00

 On-Line Giving
 \$1,924.11

 Total
 \$3,349.11

 Weekly Amount Needed
 \$4,524.69

Benevolent Fund (1st, 2nd, 3rd & 5th Sundays)

 Sunday Offering
 \$120.00

 On-Line Giving
 \$156.07

 Total
 \$276.07

 Weekly Amount Needed
 \$942.68

Renovation Fund (Sunday & Online) \$1,563.89



## Prayer Updates....

- ...All those who are recovering from COVID.
- ...We also lift all others who are struggling with COVID, and other illnesses.
- ...The Village Youth Group had their Winter Camp Retreat this weekend.
- ...Lyle and Gina Ball have decided to move to assisted living. Pray for a smooth transition.
- ... Steve & Diane Vugteveen's new granddaughter, Stella, has been released from the hospital. She is home and doing well, doctors will continue to monitor her bilirubin levels.
- ...Beth Koning was admitted to Zeeland Hospital last week with a bowel obstruction.
- ...Trevor Veltema, Arnie and Shirley Veltema's grandson, has completed his service with the US Army. He arrived home from Fort Bragg, NC last week.

## **Continuing Prayers...**

...Vicky Avink (healing), Howard Avink (American House), Gina Ball (chemo), Dave Beurkens (healing), Rich Boomers (rescheduled surgery), Jim Hoffman (Rest Haven Maple Woods), Marian Koster (pain, dementia), Tim Parker (short term memory loss), Russ Prescher (COVID pneumonia recovery), Cal Schutte (cancer), Conner Steensma (outpatient program at Holland Hospital), Tom TerHaar (bipolar disorder), Joyce VandeGuchte (physical therapy), Our Shut-Ins.

and to add to ad

## Military...

...David Berghorst, Tyler Gwilt, Jake Meyers.

Serving in His Name

Big Day, January 30...This is an opportunity to introduce your friends and family who do not go to Church to South Blendon. We will have a powerful message about God's Celebration Feast when the Kingdom is fully restored. Then we will have a CandyLand Carnival with finger foods. We invite you to decorate a Carnival Station along the CandyLand path in the basement. Sign up here or the bulletin boards.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050A49ADA72BABFA7-candyland

Everest Family Night...Family Night is all about reaching kids and their parents in the neighborhoods around South Blendon. -Wednesday nights Feb. 2 - Mar. 9 We are inviting you to make Family Night a success by leading or helping in specific areas. Sign up here or on the bulletin boards.

## https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050a49ada72babfa7-everest

Village Youth Group Chili Cook-Off...Sunday, February 6 @ Noon The Village Youth Group will hold their annual Fundraiser Chili Cook-Off! Everyone is invited to make a pot of their best chili. A winner will be chosen, and then all are invited to enjoy a chili dinner! Drinks and sides will be provided by the youth group, and village youth group parents will provide dessert. Donation baskets will be available, and proceeds will go into the accounts of each student that participates. Sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board if you can make a pot of chili.

**Church Sign...**If you would like to help out with changing the outdoor church sign, there is a signup sheet on the bulletin board. This is a one month, once a week commitment. If you have questions, see Les Beld or Berv Vruggink.

Hand2Hand...We collect items for the Hand2Hand Ministry on the first Sunday of the month. The item for February is Tuna Helper. Please place your items in the shopping cart in the Lobby. If you would like more information, please see the flyer in the shopping cart. Thank you!